Key, Lori

From:

Sent: Monday, November 16, 2020 9:39 AM
To: ClerkoftheBoard

Subject: 11/17/2020 1 pm Case # 2020-HBR-01

It's a great idea to reopen the parking lot at La Janelle Park. Parking in the area has been horrendous on good beach
days while the lot has been closed. This may not get better since Oxnard is more populated and has been discovered by
out of towers.

| suggest that the following be incorporated in the discussions in adding Bollards and reopening the Parking Lot.

1) Have the Bollards "carved" with waves or dolphins similar to Malibu to reduce the invite of graffiti to our less
respectful visitors.

2) Add benches and perhaps handicap picnic tables for the ocean front. | would love to be the 1st to donate a bench in
memory of a loved one.

3) Widen the roadway as soon as possible after the first home to reduce the length of one way traffic. This would be
the most important

aspect of reopening the Parking Lot. The mayhem that occurs when one vehicle has to backup either into the street or
return to the lot is not acceptable.

Thank you for your time and consideration of my comments in your decision process.

Marge Nardin

Note: | do not know what your policy is regarding personal information, but | request that you do not share my address,
phone or email publicly.





